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112 South Royal Street


Alexandria, Virginia 22314



September 16, 2009


Mr. Jerry Gidner


Director, Bureau of Indian Affairs


US Department of the Interior


1849 C. Street, N. W. 


Washington, DC 20240


Dear Mr. Gidner:


On behalf of Yakima Dixie, we acknowledge your letter dated September 11, 2009, and respond that Mr. Dixie will not agree to mediation on the condition that Sylvia Burley stay her IBIA appeal that was filed to thwart the organization of the California Valley Miwok Tribe, formally known as Sheep Ranch Rancheria.  It is our understanding, that the IBIA currently has Mrs. Burley’s appeal under active consideration, and a final determination is due in the very near future.


The organization of this community is no longer a matter of a negotiation between two parties.  The Central BIA offices located in Sacramento, California has taken steps towards the eventual organization of the tribe by certifying a list of 14 family lines that qualify as the descendents of the historic tribe.  Yakima Dixie’s line is only one, of those families.   Due to the time and efforts of the BIA, Yakima Dixie, is no longer the one person advocating against Mrs. Burley for the rights of the Tribe’s descendents.  Staying the IBIA decision to mediate between these two parties will only delay the organization of the community.


Mrs. Burley has been unrelenting in her efforts to delay the formal organization of the Tribe.  We believe she has employed yet another strategy to delay a final IBIA decision.   As you are well aware, while the matter is pending before the IBIA, the BIA lacks authority to organize the Tribe.   


Therefore, we believe that mediation of the organization of the tribe should not be conditioned on a stay of the IBIA appeal.  We request that your letter be withdrawn, and corrected to state that the IBIA currently has jurisdiction of the matter and the BIA is not requesting a stay by the parties for the purposes of mediation.  Negotiations concerning the organization of the tribe will continue after the final IBIA determination of Mrs. Burley’s appeal. 


Sincerely, 


Elizabeth T. Walker 


Attorney at Law


Office: 703.838.6284 | Fax: 703.842.8458 | Web: www.liz-walker.com | Email: Liz@Liz-Walker.com
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This electronic message transmission contains information from
the law office of Elizabeth T. Walker which may be confidential or
privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the
individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended
recipient, we apologize for the mailing and ask that you be aware
that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of
this information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic
transmission in error, please notify us by telephone
(703.838.6284) or by electronic mail (Liz@Liz-Walker.com)
immediately and delete the message and any attachments
permanently from your system. Thank you for taking the time.

CVMT-2011-001753





